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Friday, 2nd November 2018 
 

FROM MR JOLLIFFE  
Executive Headteacher  

Welcome back to school! I hope you have had a good half term break and that everyone is ready 
for all the challenges and opportunities of the second half of the autumn term. On Monday this 
week, the Staff Development Day was led by two trainers from Team Teach, who specialise in 
supporting schools to develop their behaviour management strategies. We looked at managing 
conflict, the stages of a crisis and the psychology of challenging behaviour. The course focused on 
the importance of recognising potential difficulties and gave us strategies to de-escalate situations. Part of this toolbox is 
giving staff strategies for positive behaviour support and how to keep children safe when they are very distressed or 
angry. On the rare occasions that physical restraint is needed, the Team Teach strategies give staff safe and respectful 
ways of doing this. Afterwards, staff and children will be given the opportunity to reflect on what has taken place and 
why. Any incidents will be written in a bound and numbered book that ensures that they are recorded for future reference 
if needed. I have used Team Teach training in previous schools and have always been impressed and re-assured about 
how effective it is, but as always, if you have any concerns about Team Teach, do let me know via your child’s school 
office. 
 
GOVERNORS’ LEARNING WALKS 
Twice a year teams of governors spend a morning in school working with children and teachers and talking to Heads of 
School. This term’s visits will take place in the week beginning Monday 12th November and this year, the federation 
governors will be joined by a governor from Silverton School, who will be sharing in the learning walks in our schools 
before going back to do a similar learning walk at Silverton. 
Part of the learning walk includes some child conferences, which will be led by Heads of School. If you would prefer your 
child not to be involved in the child conferences, please let your school office know by the end of school on Friday 9th 
November. Thank you.  
 
USE OF SOCIAL MEDIA BY PARENTS 
We would like to remind parents of their responsibilities regarding their use of social networking. Recently, a couple of 
incidents of parents posting inappropriate comments about school activities on social media have come to the attention 
of the federation leadership team. Please be aware that we do have access to social media and have read the comments 
made by parents over the last half term.  
We try very hard to inform parents about school events through a range of communication methods, including websites, 
newsletters, letters and verbal discussions. School policies and documents provide further information regarding 
appropriate channels of communication and means of resolving differences of opinion.  
Effective communication following the principles of mutual respect is the best means of ensuring the best learning 
experiences for the child.  
To make sure this is maintained in future, the following guidelines must be followed:  

 Queries or comments should be made to Heads of School, most of whom are available in the playground before 
school each day to talk to parents. 

 Complaints should be made through official school channels rather than posting them on social networking sites.  

 Malicious or fictitious comments should not be posted on social networking sites about any member of the school 
community.  

 Pictures of pupils, other than their own children, must not be posted on social networking sites by parents where 
these photographs have been taken at a school event.  

 
We value our relationship with parents very highly and hope that these guidelines will help everyone understand how 
best to communicate with school. We will however, take further action if necessary to ensure that social media is used 
appropriately. 
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PEN PORTRAITS FOR BRAMPFORD SPEKE GOVERNORS 
 
Each month we are sharing the governor pen portraits for the members of a school team. This month the 
governors who are members of the Brampford Speke school team have shared their pen portraits: 
 

KATIE CROSS 
I have experience working in administration for a charity and more recently as a 
trained and qualified youth and community worker, prior to being ordained as a 
member of clergy in the Church of England. I hold a Masters in Theology. 
I am one of the foundation Governors on the Governing body with connections in 
the local community through the churches in three of the four schools and living 
locally in the Thorverton. I bring an expertise in supporting the Christian foundation 
of the Church of England schools, support for the SIAMs inspection and able to offer 
assistance with the R.E. curriculum and Collective worship programme. I aim to 
come in each term to take collective worship and assist with Christian festivals and 
services.  

 
CLAIRE THEEDOM 
My name is Claire Theedom, and I am the staff governor for the Exe Valley 
Federation and hold the role of parent/community link governor.  I have been 
teaching at Newton St Cyres, predominately in Y5/6, since 2006.  I am also the 
maths subject leader across the federation. 
I grew up in Crediton, attending a local primary school and secondary school, 
before completing my degree in primary education with Qualified Teacher Status 
at the University of Gloucestershire. I have two young children too, who keep me 
busy on my days off! 
Becoming a governor has given me a greater insight into the wider federation and 
I am committed to taking our schools forward and achieving the best possible 
outcomes for all children. 
 

 
SHERYL MARGESSON  
I became a Foundation Governor in December 2017. My background is in primary 
education and I have been teaching for over 30 years.  
I have also been an assistant Headteacher, SENDCo, designated Safeguarding 

Lead and a staff governor. After achieving my teaching degree, specialising in 

Early Years, I gained a BA in Psychology. I currently work part-time in a Foundation 

Stage Unit. With my experience I aim to support staff across the Federation in 

providing an inspiring learning environment where all pupils develop into well-

rounded citizens. I am lead governor for SEND and Inclusion and deputy lead 

governor for Early Years. 
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FROM MRS HARRIS 
Head of School 

Dear parents and carers 
Welcome back to possibly the most exciting half term of the year.   
The weather has been somewhat unsettled this week but the children have settled well into their 
learning.  In Ash and Oak class this term they are going to be having fun considering festivals.  Whilst in Beech class they 
will be travelling back in time to the Tudor period with their exciting topic ‘Off with her head!’. 
We were very excited to learn that the Oak class guy came joint 3rd in the village guy competition; the other two classes 
were highly commended.  Well done everyone, I have to say that they were a little weatherworn by the time it came to 
judging time. 
Over the next week the whole school will be spending time learning about Remembrance Day.  They will lead an assembly 
on Friday 9th November 
Have fun and enjoy the fireworks this weekend if you’re going to see a display. 
Kind regards 

Glynis Harris  

 

Exe Valley Federation Governors 
 Do you have business experience?  Are you looking to broaden your work skills and career?  Have you always wanted to 
give back to the community?  Now you can by becoming a governor with the Exe Valley Federation. 
The Governing Body works together as a team to set the direction of the Federation, to ensure value for money, and to 
hold senior leadership to account.  It’s a great way to develop strategic thinking whilst being supported by teamwork, 
mentoring and training. 
If you or someone you know has business experience and would like to find out more about joining the EVF as a 
Governor, please contact the Chair of Governors Jackie Enright at jenright@exevalleyfederation.org or by phone on 
01392 851852. 
As Governors we aim to make a difference to every child.  

 

What õs on  -  Week beginning: 05.11.18  

Monday  Coffee and Cake in the Hall 3:30pm (PTA) All welcome  

No Lego Club  

Tuesday  Gymnastics (8 am)  

Elastic Band  

Wednesday  Dance  

Thursday  No Tuck Shop  

Cinema visit to see Ferdinand  

Football club  

Friday  Remembrance  Assembly 3pm  (all welcome)  

Fizz Pop science (Group 2)  

  

  

mailto:jenright@exevalleyfederation.org
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PTA NEWS  
× Fantastic news: The 3 Daft Monkeys gig on Saturday night raised around 

£9 00 for the PTA!!! A huge thank you to all who organised, helped and 

supported the event enabling it to raise so much money to spend on our children.  

× Introducing our class reps : 

Ash and Maple - Heather Sandover and Antoi nette Jacobs  

Oak - Emma Gordon and Megan Fricker  

Beech - Laura Galvin and Fay Williams  

Your class reps are there to communicate information and to give reminders to you about events.  

Thank you to our volunteers ! 

× Donõt forget : Coffee Afternoon -Monday 5 th  Nov from 3.30pm  in the school hall.  Please can we have 

cake or biscuits donations on  Monday. We hope you can come along and enjoy a drink and a cake!  

× Save the Children event -Sat 3 rd  Nov 12.30-3pm @ Parish Hall -  There will  be a PTA stall along with 

many others.  

× PTA meeting -Tuesday 6 th  Nov at 7.30 pm @ The Ring of Bells  

Focus-Christmas Fair -all welcome! 

 
PLEASE HELP FANS (Newton St Cyres School’s PTA) 
 
Newton St Cyres School would really appreciate your help.  They have entered the Aviva community fund 
(https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk) competition to try and get funding towards play 
equipment.  Voting for us is easy, just register and search for "Newton St Cyres" in the 
project title box or clink on the link below. We need a huge number of votes to stand a 
chance so the support of the federation would mean a lot to us.  Thank you. 
 
https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk/voting/project/view/4-2680 

 

 

SOUP AND PUDS LUNCH 
Saturday 3rd November 2018 at Cheriton Fitzpaine Parish Hall 

 
Christmas cards and items, cakes, savouries and preserves, Brownie’s stall, PTA stall, crafts, 

face painting, bric-a-brac, books, draw 

https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk/
https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk/voting/project/view/4-2680


 

5 
 

Cheriton Fitzpaine Primary School          AUTUMN NEWS 2018   Week 8 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

6 
 

Cheriton Fitzpaine Primary School          AUTUMN NEWS 2018   Week 8 

 

  

 

 

 



 

7 
 

Cheriton Fitzpaine Primary School          AUTUMN NEWS 2018   Week 8 

 

  

 

 

 

 SCHOOL CLUBS FROM NOVEMBER 

BEFORE, DURING AND AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES FROM NOVEMBER 

 Before School LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

Monday  
Ash Class – Library fun 

 
Lego Club 

Tuesday 
Gymnastics 

(places available-fee 
payable) 

KS2 Choir 
Mrs Wright and Mrs 

Wright 

Elastic Band 
(places available-fee 

payable) 

Wednesday  Oak Class – Library fun 
Dance 

(places available-fee 
payable) 

Thursday  
Christmas Arts and Crafts 

(run by Fay and Emma) 

ECFC Football Club 
(places available-fee 

payable) 

Friday 
 
 

 
Fizz Pop Science 

(places available-fee 
payable) 

 

USEFUL DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 5th November from 3.30pm PTA Coffee Afternoon 

Thursday 8th November   Oak Class tuck shop 

Thursday 15th November  Children in Need (School Council to decide theme) 

Thursday 15th November   Beech tuck shop 

Thursday 22nd November.  Ash tuck shop 

Thursday 29th November       Christmas Fayre  

Friday 30th November   Staff Development Day (SCHOOL CLOSED to children) 

Wednesday 5th December 2.30pm  Christingle and Carol Service at the church 

Monday 10th December   Jack and the Beanstalk Pantomime at the Northcott  

Tuesday 11th December  2.30pm  Ash and Oak NATIVITY ‘Lights, Camel, Action’ (School Hall) 

Wednesday 12th December  School Christmas Lunch (all children are encouraged to 

have a Christmas meal as we will all sit down for our 

lunch at the same time). 

Wednesday 12th December 6.30pm   Ash and Oak NATIVITY ‘Lights, Camel, Action’ (School Hall) 
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TERM DATES 2018 to 2020 

Autumn term 2018 
Monday 3rd September to Friday 19th October 
Monday 29th October to Wednesday 19th December [SDDs 29th October & 30th November] 

 
Spring term 2019 
Monday 7th January to Friday 15th February [Staff Development Day 7th January] 
Monday 25th February to Friday 5th April [Staff Development Day 25th February] 

 
Summer term 2019 
Tuesday 23rd April to Friday 24th May [SATS 13th to 16th May] 
Monday 3rd June to Thursday 25th July 

 
Autumn term 2019 
Tuesday 3rd September to Friday 18th October [Staff Development Days 3rd and 4th September] 
Monday 28th October to Thursday 19th December [Staff Development Day 29th November] 

 
Spring term 2020 
Monday 6th January to Friday 14th February [Staff Development Day 6th January] 
Monday 24th February to Friday 27th March 

 
Summer term 2020 
Tuesday 14th April to Friday 22nd May [Staff Development Day 14th April] 
Monday 1st June to Thursday 23rd July 

 


